








Congratulations to the One Act team!  
The following students received awards:
Outstanding Performance at FKC: Natalie Wood and Aven Zimmerman
Outstanding Performance at Districts: Blair Brennan, Darci Liehs, Violet Nelms, and 
Natalie Wood
Academic All-State:  Violet Nelms and Aven Zimmerman











Mr. Pulliam's Math 

As we come to the end of the first semester, math students are preparing for their 

semester test final. This preparation has allowed these students an opportunity to 

review and reflect on all the concepts and skills they have learned so far this school 

year. The semester review is a good chance for students to analyze their current 

understanding of all those concepts and appreciate their own growth over the first 

semester. 

Seniors in calculus have learned the ins-and-outs of limits and derivatives. In doing so, 

they have enhanced their algebra skills along the way. Juniors have learned advanced 

algebra concepts as they prepare for the trigonometry concepts that will be the focus of 

most of next semester. Sophomores have worked diligently to increase their base 

knowledge of algebra as well as some higher level algebra concepts. They will continue 

to reach a higher level of algebraic concepts each day next semester. The freshmen 

have learned all the basics of geometry as well as concepts of logic, proof, congruent 

triangles, and much more. Eighth grade students have worked to develop a sound base 

of algebraic skills over this semester and will continue to develop those skills as well as 

learn many new ones next semester. 

One of the things I most enjoy about math is that it builds upon itself and students 

continually get the opportunity to work on past skills as they learn new ones. When 

students stay diligent, they continue to improve and expand every day. Concepts that 

may have seemed difficult in September don't seem to be as difficult for the students 

now and the concepts we begin to learn in January will become easier as we move 

further into the second semester. 

As we close this semester, I am excited to see how the math students perform on their 

semester tests. Reviewing for the semester tests is an opportunity for them to review all 

concepts taught so far this year and show what they have learned over the first 

semester. Tests are not the only way students show learning but there is great value in 

the process of reviewing for the tests and taking them. I am hopeful that students are 

proud of their accomplishments and the growth they have worked hard to achieve this 

semester. 
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